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President's Report for 2021-2022

In February 2022 I posed in a storefront in downtown Malaga, Spain. 
The scene is appropriate for a YUWO farewell photo.  I spent my 
childhood in Springfield, Illinois. I left there for college and the East 
Coast. Springfield thrived in Lincoln’s time and now as the capital. 
YUWO had an illustrious past before my time. Under new leadership 
YUWO will continue to grow. It is very difficult to sum up four busy, 
unusual years. 2018-2019 was a “normal year” with a September 
Welcome Reception at the Provost’s House on Hillhouse Avenue and a 
May Annual Meeting and Scholarship Awards Lunch at the Lawn Club. 
Marta Moret, ’84 MPH and President, Urban Policy Strategies, was 
able to stop by both events. In between our small interest groups thrived 
and our large lectures and Lunch and Learn talks were well attended. 
Then came 2019-2020. Up through December the YUWO routines 
continued, ending with the Holiday Party at the Q Club. In January 2020 
Covid-19 appeared on the scene. We quarantined and cancelled. We 
used our phones and emails to communicate. Then we were introduced 

to Zoom by Dr. Meir Kryger, who gave our first Zoom talk. Some of us tried the free Zoom platform and then in 
June 2020 YUWO invested in a professional Zoom subscription. 2020-2021 was our Zoom year. The year began 
with a Zoom Welcome Reception. Henry (Sam) Chauncy spoke and showed slides from his book, May Day at Yale 
1970: Recollections. We had 90 muted participants. We had learned to adapt. From our fall lecture series, “Year of 
the Woman,” through our Lunch and Learn MacMillan Center speakers, large and small groups gathered on Zoom. 
By 2021-2022 we were vaccinated and began to meet bravely though often masked or outdoors. Our September 
Welcome Reception was held at the Graduate Club. Out of caution, the Board decided to postpone our large Holiday 
Party. Instead, most activity and interest groups gathered in person to celebrate the season and the New Year. Zoom 
continues to be our ally. YUWO speakers can enlighten us on a wide range of topics from A to Z, (Black Artists to 
Ukraine) from their homes in Old Lyme to their libraries in Vienna. I look forward to returning to YUWO in the fall 
of 2022 as a member and sometime advisor. I enjoyed the opportunity of guiding and working with you for four years. 
This has been a learning experience for me.  Thank you to all the women who served on the Board as advisors and 
chairs. It takes a Village.  
     
        — Mary-Jo Warren, YUWO President, 2018-2022

Nominating Committee Report for 2022-2024 
 

The Nominating Committee: Shavaun Towers Bennett and Winnie Seibert, co-chairs; Landa Freeman, Anneke Hathaway, 
Barbara Kryger presents the following Slate of YUWO Officers for Two-Year Terms:

   
President:    Elizabeth Rindskopf Parker

   Co-Vice Presidents:   Sandra Greer 
       Betsy Weber (for a one-year term) 
   Corresponding Secretary: Janis Isenberg 
   Treasurer:   Nancy Charles 
   Activities Chair:  Bernardina Wilcox 
 — Shavaun Towers Bennett and Winnie Seibert, Co-Chairs
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YUWO BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
2021 ~ 2022

President   Mary-Jo Warren 
Vice President    Elizabeth Rindskopf Parker 
Treasurer   Nancy Rosenbaum 
Assistant Treasurer  Carmen Rodriguez   
Corresponding   Janis Isenberg 
    Secretary    
Recording Secretary  Susan Anderson 
Activities   Bernie Wilcox 
Annual Luncheon  Audrey DeFronzo 
Excursions, Bus  Winnie Seibert 
Excursions, Local Shavaun Towers Bennett 
Lecture Series   Sandra Greer 
Lunch and Learn  Marianne Lyden, Consultant  
Membership   Willi Stahura 
Newcomers   Mary Jane Miller 
Newsletter   Susan Leonard 
Publicity   Marion Petrelli 
Scholarship   Jane Shaw 
Web Consultant  Martha Sherman 
Welcome Reception Sally Fazzone      
    Plus   

YUWO Advisors  Audrey DeFronzo 
 Landa Freeman   
 Marion Russell

NEWSLETTER:  The YUWO Newsletter Team of 
Mary-Jo Warren, Marty Sherman, and Susan Leonard 
sent out a monthly newsletter between August and May-
June (December-January also being combined), relying 
heavily on Zoom meetings and virtual lectures replac-
ing the usual in-person activities. Many thanks to all of 
the board members, activity chairs, and lecture leaders 
for their perseverance in putting programs together and 
getting information and photographs to us, enabling us 
to send out our online letter on time each month. My two 
years as co-editor has taught me about how much YUWO 
has to offer its members—so many opportunities to learn, 
see, know, grow—and best of all, so many opportunities 
to meet great people. Thanks to all!—Susan Leonard, 
Newsletter Editor

BROCHURE:  A brochure listing YUWO activities, 
board members, scholarship information and other back-
ground information, accompanied by a letter of welcome 
and an invitation to the September Welcome Reception,  
was sent to prospective members, including new Yale 
retirees, in late August. The brochure was also mailed to 
all current members, and is available on YUWO's website 
at yuwowomen.org — Marty Sherman, Publications/Web

YUWO Newsletter and Brochure

YUWO Welcome Reception

The YUWO Welcome Reception for 2021 was held 
in person at The Graduate Club, 155 Elm Street, New 
Haven on Thursday, September 9th at 4:00pm.
Sixteen activity tables were available with sign-up 
sheets and The Club provided refreshments. Because of 
strict Covid-19 restrictions, approximately 40 guests 
attended wearing masks. This was our first in-person 
event since the start of the pandemic. 
— Sally Fazzone, Welcome Committee Chair

Membership for 2021 ~ 2022
 
YUWO’s year 2021-2022 ended with a final tally of 235 
paid members. Loyalty to the organization was significant 
throughout the year while so many activities had to be 
conducted in a non-personal way due to the continuing 
impact of the COVID pandemic. 

Ten new members joined and we continue with seventeen 
Honorary Members, who are women holding leadership 
positions at Yale.

We continue to honor our purpose, which is stated in the 
YUWO by-laws: “The purpose of the organization is to 
provide women in the Yale community with opportunities to 
pursue intellectual and social interest; to develop friendships; 
and to support the scholarship program.”
 
— Willi Stahura, Membership Chair

In Memoriam
Nancy Ahlstrom 

YUWO President, 2000-2002

Barbara Loucks

Gloria Schoolfield 
YUWO President, 1998-2000

Alice Simon 
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 Lunch and Learn for 2021 ~ 2022  

Due to the ongoing pandemic restrictions on the use of Yale buildings, the YUWO 2021-22 Lunch and Learn series took 
place via Zoom, from noon to 1:00pm. The procedure for joining was modified to include rsvp’s and a waiting room, in order 
to increase security. Each of the speakers was very informative, energetic, and engaging.
 
On October 26, Marijeta Bozovic, Assistant Professor in Yale Slavic Languages and Literatures, spoke about “Imagining 
Russian Hackers: Myths of Men and Machines.” Professor Bozovic is affiliated with Film and Media Studies; Women’s, 
Gender, and Sexuality Studies; and the European Studies Council at Yale. She specializes in 20th and 21st-century Russian 
and East European literatures and cultures, with broad comparative interests in transnational cultures; avant-gardes, politics 
and poetics; translation and remediation; Danube River and Black Sea studies; digital humanities, new media, and cultural 
and political networks. She is Associate Editor of ASAP/Journal; co-editor of Russian Literature; co-curator of the Poetry 
after Language colloquy for Stanford University’s ARCADE digital salon; and a contemporary film and literature reviewer 
for The Los Angeles Review of Books. 

On November 16, Dudley Andrew, Professor Emeritus of Yale Film Studies, gave a talk titled, “What Cinema Is.” Professor 
Andrew studied English and Philosophy, then learned filmmaking just as film studies was taking off in the United States. His 
dissertation on film theorist André Bazin has frequently taken him to France. He taught Comparative Literature and Cinema 
Studies at Iowa for years before coming to Yale in 2000. At Yale, he has worked with graduate students primarily on the 
French literary and philosophical milieu. He has taught undergraduate courses in World Cinema and in Adaptation, as well 
as seminars related to the work of Bazin, whose writings he continues to edit in English translation. He is a “commandeur 
de l’ordre des arts et des lettres,” a member of the American Academy of Arts and Sciences, and received the Lifetime 
Achievement award from the Society for Cinema and Media Studies.

On January 18, 2022, Meg Oates, an analyst at the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) gave a talk 
titled, “Chasing Numbers Through the Sky.” Meg has 15 years’ experience in environmental policy. She works with NOAA’s 
marine aircraft operations, including the famous “Hurricane Hunters,” to incorporate changing needs and policy decisions 
into the President’s budget request to Congress. Meg’s work has spanned environmental issues including climate change and 
developing a new model to determine habitat restoration needs. These challenges require more and more specific data to help 
the nation better understand the impacts of climate change. NOAA’s aircraft are uniquely equipped to collect much of this 
data, and their operations are continually changing to meet the nation’s growing demands. 

On February 15, 2022, Julia Titus, of the Yale Slavic Languages and Literatures Department, spoke about Dostoevsky as a 
translator of Balzac. Professor Titus has broad research interests including second language acquisition, heritage language 
teaching, bilingualism, translation studies, Russian literature and theater, and comparative literature, especially that of Russia 
and France. She has written extensively about the use of poetry, blogs, and online resources in language learning. Two of her 
books were nominated for the Best Contribution to Pedagogy award of the American Association of Teachers of Slavic and 
East European Languages (AATSEEL.) 

On March 15, 2022, Bradley Woodworth, Coordinator of the Yale Baltic Studies Program, spoke about Music Associations 
and National Identity In Russia’s Baltic Provinces. He also commented on the notion of civil society in the lands of the 
Russian Empire and then the lack of one in the USSR and how this contributed to the situation in Russia and Ukraine today. 
He is also an Assistant Professor at the University of New Haven, and serves as Vice-President for Conferences for the 
Association for the Advancement of Baltic Studies (AABS.) His research interests include the modern history of the Baltic 
region, especially the lands that comprise the Republic of Estonia, and the history of the multiethnic Russian Empire in the 
tsarist period, including Finland.
 
On April 26, 2022, Krystyna Illakowicz, Senior Lector in the Yale Slavic Languages and Literatures Department at Yale, 
spoke on “Perceptions of American Women in Poland in the 1920s-1930.” She also teaches in the Yale Film and Media 
Studies Department, and has research interests in Polish language and culture in the global context, theatre and language 
acquisition, theatre, film, Polish and European modernity, Polish women and history. The subject of her talk is an ongoing 
project, based on articles from the popular press about the perceptions of the United States in Poland in the Interwar period 
(1918- 1939) during which time American women were presented as model representations of modernity that Poland wanted 
to emulate, although sometimes these images were really imaginary.

— Marianne Lyden, Lunch and Learn Consultant
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YUWO Scholarship Committee 2021 ~ 2022 Annual Report 

Just one year ago, as YUWO members attended our Annual Meeting on Zoom, YUWO participated for the 
first time in the Great Give, an online giving program hosted by the Community Foundation for Greater New 
Haven. In just 36 hours, YUWO raised $3,671 for the Scholarship Program, marking a strong beginning for our 
year of fundraising. This year, we awarded $30,000 to four outstanding women who are listed below. We offer 
our sincere thanks to all those loyal donors who support our scholarships.

Our committee worked throughout the year with dedication and enthusiasm, balancing YUWO’s traditions 
with the new realities of social media and the constraints of Covid-19. We worked to develop a clear, consistent 
message in our communications, updating our website and designing a new flyer to attract more applicants. We 
reached out to area college and university financial aid and admissions offices, Yale Affinity Groups and HR 
offices, local newspapers, libraries, and more. We were pleased to see 2021-22 Scholar Emily Roback featured 
in an article on the website of SCSU where she is completing her MBA.

In April, our committee met to review applications and determine awards. Reading the personal statements 
of applicants was inspiring as we learned how women have overcome obstacles, demonstrated resilience, and 
persevered to attain their personal and professional goals.

For the past two years, we were not able to celebrate our scholars in person because of the pandemic. Happily, 
at the 2022-23 Annual Meeting, we have the unique opportunity to celebrate not only this year’s four scholars, 
but also those from 2020-21 and 2021-22. It truly is an honor to support these women!

2022-2023 Scholarship Recipients:

 Kay Ross Scholar    
  Amelea Lowery  Yale School of Public Health (MPH)

 Gustave and Carol L. Sirot Scholar    
  Mary Colleen Maguire  University of New Haven (MPA) 

 Magee Fenn Scholar 
  Alexandrya Pope  Southern CT State University (MSW)

 Annual Fund Scholar 
  Tahreem Wasti   Central CT State University (MBA)
      
YUWO Scholarship Committee 2021 ~ 2022:   
Terri Burditt, Margaret Flesher, Sandra Greer, Elizabeth R. Parker, Carmen Rodriguez (Asst. Treasurer), Jane 
Shaw (Chair), Adrian Sterling, Betsy Weber, and ex-officio members Sally Tyler (past Scholarship Committee 
Chair) and Mary-Jo Warren (President).

 — Jane Shaw, Scholarship Chair
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YUWO Publicity 2021 ~ 2022 

YUWO leadership and membership’s increased internet skills enabled YUWO to publicize information about the organi- 
zation, its programs, and its members — all challenged by the pandemic but coordinating creatively.

President Mary-Jo Warren sent timely all membership email notices and reminders, coordinated and sent postal mailings 
especially to those unable to access the internet. Her personal membership in organizations such as the Yale Club of New 
Haven and Mory’s gave us other connections for publicity.

Marty Sherman’s expertise and assistance on many fronts was and is appreciated. Scholarship and lecture chairs publicized 
their programs to members via our newsletter, our website, and directly to specific individuals in organizations outside of 
YUWO appropriate Yale departments, living centers such as Whitney Center and Evergreen Woods, and ongoing learn-
ing programs coordinated by Albertus Magnus. Our local excursion, bus trip, and Lunch and Learn chairs publicized their 
programs directly to the Newsletter chair.

My photography of YUWO events this past year has been limited to my participation in the events and activity groups 
meeting in person, specifically the hiking group led by Patty Pollard and Sally Fazzone. I relayed my photos to our hiking 
group, YUWO newsletter editor, Susan Leonard, to Marty Sherman, and Mary-Jo Warren.

Thanks to Mary-Jo, Gourmet Luncheon group members received collected photos and recipes of their home-based prepara-
tions showcased and discussed via Zoom. I was not able to attend the two home-based gatherings but was able to attend the 
gathering at a winery.

— Marion Petrelli, Publicity Chair 

YUWO's Activity Groups began traveling (cautiously) and 
gathering (safely) in the Fall of 2021. Some groups opted 
to remain virtual, others took advantage of outdoor settings 
and larger venues. Above, members enjoy a spring day at 
the Mark Twain House in Hartford. Upper right, President 
Peter Salovey and his wife, Marta, put in a surprise appear-
ance at the May tour of Hilllhouse House gardens. Lower 
right, Gourmet Luncheon members gather in person for the 
first time since the pandemic began at Gouveia Vineyard.

[Photos: Marion Petrelli, Mary-Jo Warren]

An (almost) post-pandemic world… 
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YUWO Activities 2021-2022

Note:  Some YUWO activity groups resumed meeting in person in 2021-2022 although programs remained tentative through-
out the year due to the uncertainties surrounding the Covid-19 pandemic. Others remained virtual or adopted hybrid models.

Art Aficionados had several Zoom presentations, including a March 2022 presentation by Bob Potter: “Power and Remem-
brance: Reclaiming Black Lives through Art.” There were no in-person art walks in 2021-2022. 

Book Groups met on Zoom, in person, or in a hybrid model. Two of the four groups (Thursday morning and Third Monday 
added two new members each. The four groups for 2021-2022 were

• The #2 Third Monday Afternoon at 2:00 pm (Zoom)  
• The (First) Third Monday Afternoon at 2:00 pm (In person)
• Second Tuesday Afternoon at 2:00 pm (Zoom)
• Second Thursday Morning at 9:30 am (Hybrid) 

Excursions (Bus) were done by carpools because of the pandemic in 2021-2022 and included:
• October 21, 2021: Hill-Stead Museum and Gardens, Farmington (carpool)
• March 16, 2022: Tour of New Britain Museum of American Art for the exhibit, The Poetry of Nature: Hudson River 

School Landscapes (carpool)
• May 24, 2022: Tour of Mark Twain House, Hartford (carpool)

Excursions (Local) 
• October 12, 2021: Tour the New Haven Green with Chris Wigren and Shavaun Towers (local)
• November 2, 2021: Walking Tour of Historic Hillhouse Avenue with Jay Bright, Architect (local)
• April 19, 2022: Tour of the newly refurbished Humanities Quadrangle led by Bryan D’Orlando, Project Manager 

from Yale’s Office of Facilities, with a courtyard tour led by Natasha Andjelic, the landscape architectural project 
manager from Towers|Golde. (local)

• May 17, 2022: Tour of the gardens and landscape of Hillhouse Avenue led by Channing Harris, formerly a project-
manager with Towers|Golde. (local)

Film Group met on Zoom on the last Monday of the 
month at 11:30 am. The April meeting was in person, and 
celebrated the first anniversary of the group.

Italian Conversation met in person during the year.   

Luncheon Gourmet began the 2021-2022 year with an 
in-person luncheon in September at Gouveia Vineyard in  
Wallingford, followed by an October planning session 
and in-person luncheons in November and December. 
Spring 2022 saw the group continuing in-person lun-
cheons as well as a restaurant outing in March.

Needlers remained on hold in 2021-2022. 

Tennis and Golf activity groups remained on hold, with hopes of being able to play in person in 22/23 season.

YUWO Walkers had several walks under Sally Fazzone's leadership. The last walk was in Sleeping Giant Park. Walks were 
scheduled regularly as the weather allowed.

—Bernadina (Bernie) Wilcox, Activities Chair

The Film Group gathers for a hybrid meeting using Zoom.
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Lecture Series 2021 ~ 2022 

“People don’t care about what you know, unless they know that you  
care.”  Teddy Roosevelt’s words are so applicable to YUWO’s mem-
bership and their continued support for the Lecture Series as we seek 
to fund scholarships for women in the Yale community.  The Fall 2021 
lectures, YALE SUSTAINABILITY:  A HOTBED OF HOPE, gave 
us insight, new perspectives and great hope in successfully meeting 
the enormous challenges facing the world today in combating climate 
change.  Our speakers offered their experience, expertise and enthusiasm 
in their presentations ranging from effective building planning and de-
sign (Ginger Chapman, Director of the Office of Sustainability at Yale); 
energy consumption (Julie Paquette, Director of Engineering and Energy 
Management at Yale); the development of the Living Village (Gregory 
Sterling, PhD (Dean, Yale Divinity School); the multifaceted aspects of 
climate migration and its effects on public and mental health and climate 
change (Maya Prabhu, MD, LLB, Associate Professor of Psychiatry); 
the influence of land use management (Indy Burke, PhD, Dean of the 
Yale School of the Environment); the strengthening of global health sys-
tems (Ann Kurth, PhD, CNM, MPH, FAAN, Dean of the Yale School 
of Nursing); an inspiring understanding of the ideology of Ecology and 
Religion (Mary Evelyn Tucker, PhD, Senior Lecturer and Sr. Research Scholar at the Yale School of the Environment and 
Yale Divinity School); and finally to the research involving understanding public perceptions of and responses to envi-
ronmental changes (Jennifer Marlon, PhD, Research Scientist and Lecturer at the Yale School of the Environment and the 
Yale Program on Climate Change Communications. We came away not only well informed, but committed to participa-
tion in the many efforts underway in our communities and our state.  

The Spring 2022 Lecture Series began on April 4, 2022, and offered both on-site and Zoom participation.  Our presenter 
was the six-time Emmy award winning filmmaker, Karyl Evans, who offered highlights of her documentary film work on 
women and their place in Connecticut history.  These films consisted of “A History of Women’s Suffrage in Connecticut”; 
“Mabel Osgood Wright: Pioneering Conservationist”; “The Life and Gardens of Beatrix Farrand”; members of the Con-
necticut Women’s Hall of Fame, “Annie Leibovitz”, “Nell Newman”, and “The Mashantucket Pequot Sisters Who Saved 
Their Reservation in Connecticut”; and we will end with “Letter from Italy, 1944:  A New American Oratorio.”  

Yale University Women’s Organization is dedicated to the ideal of women helping women, and I am most grateful for the 
support of the many women at YUWO who have made these lectures possible, particularly the members of the Lecture 
Series Committee: Mary Louise Spencer, Mary Ellen Nelson and Marilyn Cohen; and to Stephanie Jatlow, Patricia Whit-
estone, Margaret Sipple, Judith Miller and Mary Jo Warren for their valuable guidance and experience.  

— Sandra Greer, Chair, YUWO Lecture Series

Newcomers 2021 ~ 2022
As Covid infections deceptively diminished last fall, five 2021-2022 newcomers enjoyed a delightful cocktail party on 
Mory’s outdoor patio. Several members of the board also attended. Unfortunately as Covid became more contagious 
and everyone became less inclined to meet in person, membership did not attempt any more in-person gatherings and 
membership only increased with two more ladies. By year's end there were only seven newcomers. We are hoping that as 
Covid wanes, our membership will increase as more ladies discover the many wonderful activities offered by YUWO.

— Mary Jane Miller, Newcomers Chair

Sandra Greer, left, with filmmaker Karyl Evans
at the West Campus Conference Center
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MINUTES of the Yale University Women’s Organization Annual Meeting  

on May 5, 2021  
via Zoom 

Mary-Jo opened the business meeting at 12:32 PM via Zoom. Sixty-five members logged on with video and audio 
or both.

PRESIDENT’S WELCOME. Mary-Jo Warren: Due to the Covid crisis the Annual Meeting was held via Zoom. Mary-
Jo welcomed everyone and thanked Elizabeth Parker for planning the program with Congresswoman Rosa DeLauro and 
Suzanne Spaulding, to follow the business meeting. 

YUWO’s Zoom account can now include up to 500 participants. Lecture programs for the next month will be offered to 
past members. Marty Sherman will include a new membership form with the invitation. 

YUWO By-Laws require approval of the issues listed below. A quorum of 25 is necessary. Sixty-five YUWO members 
were present for the discussion and vote. 

Minutes from the Annual Meeting held on May 28, 2020.
The minutes of the May 28, 2020 Annual Meeting held by proxy were emailed to all members for review prior to this 
meeting. Mary-Jo projected them on the screen as Susan Anderson read them to the members. An on-line poll was con-
ducted. The minutes were unanimously approved by the membership

Slate for New Board Members:
Betsy Weber presented the slate of officers approved by the board. A summary was sent to all members prior to the meet-
ing and projected on the screen. 
 
Assistant Treasurer: Carmen Rodriguez
Scholarship Chair: Jane Shaw
Membership Chair: Willi Stahura
Recording Secretary: Susan Anderson (continuing on a second term)
 
An online poll was conducted. The slate was unanimously approved by the membership.

Annual Report and Budget:
Nancy Rosenbaum presented the Annual Report approved by the board. Figures reflect a loss of income due to a decrease 
in membership and in-person gatherings due to Covid restrictions. Program expenses for excursions and large meetings 
were reduced. New expenses included additional printing and mailing and the Zoom contract necessary to substitute for 
in-person meetings. Dues will remain the same. 
 
An online poll was conducted. The annual report and budget were unanimously approved by the membership.

By-Laws Review:
Carolyn Gould chaired the Committee reviewing the By-Laws, which is required every 5 years. She could not be present 
at this meeting, so Mary-Jo reported the recommendations from the Committee that have been approved by the board. 
The changes were circulated to the membership prior to the meeting.  An on-line poll was conducted for each of changes 
proposed in the following areas:  membership, elected, appointed and special officers, scholarship eligibility and changes 
necessary to comply with Section 501(C)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code. 
 
An online poll was conducted for each change or clarification. All were approved by the membership.

(Continued on page 9)
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(Minutes of May 5, 2021, continued from page 8) 
 
YUWO Scholars 2020-2021:
Sally Tyler thanked everyone for their efforts supporting the Scholarship Program. The total distributed was $35,000. The 
designated awardees for 2021 include:

 
Magee Fenn Scholar 
Emily Chew: MA, Harvard School of Education, Arts in Education

Kay Ross Scholar
Rowan McWade, MS, Simmons University, Library and Information Sciences                                           
 
Carol and Gustav Sirot Scholar
 Hui Yang, MPH, Yale School of Public Health, Applied Biostatistics and Epidemiology
 
Annual Fund Scholars
Farah Kidwai-Kahn, PhD, George Washington University, Computer Science
Emily Roback, MBA, Southern Connecticut State University, Event planning and Management

 
The awardees were unanimously approved by the membership.
 
The Committee will plan an introduction of the awardees in the fall via Zoom or in-person, depending upon Covid restric-
tions.

Program:

Elizabeth Parker introduced Rosa DeLauro, US House Representative from Connecticut’s Third District and Chair of the 
House Appropriations Committee to discuss “Civics as a National Security Imperative.” Representative DeLauro was 
interviewed by Suzanne Spaulding, of the Center for Strategic and International Studies. Discussion involved the need to 
improve the civics education in our country. Representative DeLauro is sponsoring a non-partisan bill to provide grants to 
states to improve the civics programs in their schools. She has long been a supporter of this but the events of January 6th 
have propelled the issue to the forefront and fostered non-partisan and bicameral support. Ms Spaulding is also working 
on civic education programs in schools and businesses through her work at CSIS.

Elizabeth thanked the speakers and proposed a return engagement to follow up on the progress of their endeavors.

The meeting adjourned at 1:45 PM
 
Respectfully submitted,
Susan Anderson, Recording Secretary

Report of the Corresponding Secretary 2021 ~ 2022
As Corresponding Secretary of YUWO, I sent the following:

• 247 acknowledgments for donations

In addition, I also sent the following personal correspondence: 

• 2 notes expressing get well wishes
• 4 notes of condolences, including a note to the family of Alice Simon who died at age 101

— Janis V. Isenberg, Corresponding Secretary
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YUWO Scholarship Fund Report 

June 1, 2021 – April 1, 2022 

 
Annual Scholarship Fund 
Member Donations $7,750 
Fund Balance CFGNH*                                                                                   $ 33,799.26 
 
YUWO Scholarship Trust Fund 
Member Donations $1,763 
Fund Balance CFGNH*                                                                                 $ 150,754.08   
                                                                                                                            
Gustave and Carol Sirot Scholarship Trust Fund 
Member Donations $435  
Fund Balance CFGNH*                                                                                    $ 29,745.70 
 
Magee Fenn Scholarship Trust Fund 
Member Donations $ 925 
Fund Balance CFGNH*                                                                                  $ 102,487.89 
Distribution 2022                                                                                                 $4,385.00 
 
Fund Balance Key Bank                                                                                  $ 15,371.40 
 
YUWO Scholarship Awards 2021-2022 
Scholarship Awards for Disbursements                                                       $ 34,800. 00 
(Incl. $ 139 balance from 2020-21) 
Scholarship awards Distributed                                                                      $ 34,800.00 
Balance                                                                                                                       $000.00   
 
YUWO Operating Fund** 
Fund Balance CFGNH                                                                                        $ 39,764.78 
 
 *Community Foundation for Greater New Haven 
**YUWO Operating Fund at CFGNH 
 
Carmen M. Rodriguez 
Assistant Treasurer, YUWO 
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         Nancy Rosenbaum, Treasurer

Actual Budget  April 1 Proposed Budget 
2020-2021 2021-2022 2022 2022-2023

INCOME
Annual Meeting income 4,000.00 3,600.00                      
Daisy Chapman Fund 500.00 500.00 500.00 500.00
Membership dues 11,280.00 11,200.00 9,760.00                9,000.00                      
Excursion Income 4,275.00 6,000.00 458.00 4,000.00                      
Lecture Series Income 7,930.00 10,900.00 3160.00 4,000.00                      
Transfer from Operating Fund 4,450.00$                   
TOTAL INCOME $23,985.00 $32,600.00 $13,878.00 $25,550.00

EXPENSES
Administrative Expenses
       Annual Meeting expense 3,500.00          5,000.00                      
       Board Member expenses 63.46               250.00             224.03 100.00

       Fees & Charges 200.00             159.53 200.00
       BlueHost, Zoom, Constant Contact 500.00             178.68 500.00
       Insurance 2,591.00 2,800.00          2,591.00                2,700.00                      
TOTAL Administrative Expenses $2,654.46 $7,250.00 $3,153.24 $8,500.00

Printing and Mailing
      Annual Report 300.00             220.00 150.00
      Brochure 945.00 900.00             825.00 1000.00
      Directory 175.00             0.00
      Newsletter 326.39 400.00             475.00 400.00
      Other Printing 90.00 400.00             559.12 300.00
      Postage 409.00 600.00             594.77 500.00
      Stationery 80.09 150.00             195.00 200.00
      TOTAL Printing and Mailing $1,850.48 $2,925.00 $2,868.89 $2,550.00

Professional Fees $1,500.00 $1,100.00 $1,500.00

Program Expenses
      Activities 100.00 100.00$                       
      Holiday Party 4,200.00 3,500.00                      
      Lunch and Learn 300.00 300.00
     Newcomers/Daisy Chapman $135.60 500.00 135.60 500.00
      Welcome Event 641.93 600.00 641.93 600.00
      Excursion Expense 546.52 6,000.00 190.00 4,000.00                      
      Lecture Series 2,400.00 3,000.00 1398.33 $4,000.00
TOTAL Program Expenses $3,724.05 $14,600.00 $2,465.86 $13,000.00

Scholarship Committee -                   
TOTAL Scholarship Committee $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

Transfer to Scholarship Funds $5,000.00 5000.00 5000.00 $0.00

TOTAL EXPENSES $13,228.99 $31,275.00 $14,587.99 $25,550.00
Note: $10,000 from YUWO Operating  Reserve will be transferred to CFGNH YUWO Trust Scholarship Fund. 

2021-2022 YTD INCOME $13,878.00
2021-2022 YTD Expenses $14,587.99 Key Bank Balance $16,332.03

Income less  Expenses ($709.99) Community  Foundation Reserve $39,764.78

YUWO 2021-2022 Financial Report and Proposed 2022-2023 Budget 
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Thank You, 2021-22 Donors! 
Contributions include those made between May 1, 2021 and April 30, 2022 to the Annual Scholarship Fund, the 
YUWO Scholarship Trust Fund, the Gustave and Carol L. Sirot Trust Fund, the Magee Fenn Trust Fund, and the 
2021 Great Give. Some members donated to multiple funds. 
 ~ Carmen M. Rodriquez, Asst. Treasurer 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________
Anonymous (5) 
Blanche Agostinelli 
Elaine Anderson 
Susan Anderson 
Peggy Atherton 
Judy August 
Linda Badgley 
Eileen Baker 
Betsy Barnston 
Shavaun Towers 
  Bennett 
Betty Berner 
Ann Bliss 
Betty Lou Blumberg 
Marianne Brinigar 
Betsy Burbank 
Terri Burditt 
Cathy Burgard 
Indy Burke 
Judith Buzzell 
Berclee Cameron 
Nancy Campbell 
Caren Carpenter 
Susan Cayer-Stout 
Mimi Chapnick 
Nancy Charles 
Gail Charnley Elliott 
Belinda Chen 
Renee Chotiner 
Louise Ciulla 
Paula Clark 
Judith Cole 
Community 
  Foundation for 
  Greater New Haven 
Stephany Cousins 
Cynthia Cross 
Nancy Cummings 
Ricci Cummings 
Rosemarie Cuomo 
Barbara D'Ambruoso 
Anne Marie Deren 
Carol Dhawan 

Ann Diamond 
Connie Dickinson 
Beth Dock 
Regina Dougherty 
Audrey Downey 
Joan Dreyfus 
Phoebe Edwards 
Charlotte Evans 
Ellen Faller 
Sally Fazzone 
Kathryn Feidelson 
Pamela Field 
Maris G. Fiondella 
Marilyn Fishbone 
Terry S. Flagg 
Margaret Flesher 
Landa Freeman 
Phyllis Furlong 
Frances Gaines 
Crystal Gooding 
Carolyn Gould 
Claudia Grantham 
Sandra Greer 
Anneke Hathaway 
Caroline Herrick 
Lyn Howe 
Sharon Huttner 
Lucie Lannotti 
Janis Isenberg 
Stephanie Jatlow 
Sheila Kaczmarek  
Janet Kazienko 
Suzanne Kelley 
Gretchen Kingsley 
Miriam Klein 
Sandra Kops 
Barbara Kryger 
Louise LaMontagne 
Melissa Lamoreaux 
Kirsti Langbein 
Patricia Langdon 
Constance 
  LaPalombara 

Dianne Lendler 
Susan Leonard 
Doina Lucas 
Marianne Lyden 
Connie Matheson 
Mary Ann McAvoy 
Diane McGuire 
Carol Merriman 
Molly Meyer 
Judith Miller 
Mary Jane Miller 
Ellen Milstone 
Sally Monaghan 
Raffaella Morotti- 
  Gill, MD 
Carol Munch 
Karen Nangle 
Mary Ann Nelson 
Dana Nelson 
Sara Ohly 
Maureen O’Sullivan 
Sara Otey 
Elizabeth R. Parker 
Mabel Peterson 
Elena Phillips 
Patricia Pollard 
Carroll Possick 
Eleanor Radune 
Charlotte Rea 
Barbara Reif 
Paula Resch 
Carmen M. Rodriguez 
Georganne Rogers 
Nancy Rosenbaum 
Betsy Rosenthal 
Rose Rudich 
Marion Russell 
Jane Sachs 
Janice Samoeil 
JoAnn Savage 
Gloria Schaffer 
Anne Schenck 
Joan Schoemann 

Gloria Schoolfield 
Kyle Schutz 
Winnie Seibert 
Cecelia Serling 
Jane Shaw 
Grethe Shepherd 
Martha Sherman 
Manana Sikic 
Margaret Sipple 
Carol Sirot 
Vicki Smith 
Mary Louise Spencer 
Debbie St. Thomas 
Willi Stahura 
Adrian Sterling 
Gregory Sterling 
Susan Stevens 
Elsa Stone 
Sharon Kelly Sugama 
Roberta Thornton 
Lisa Totman 
Trudy Travers 
Susan Power  
  Trucksess 
Sara S. Tyler 
Nancy Valley 
Holly Van Marx 
Diana Wakerley 
Carol Warner 
Mary-Jo W. Warren 
Mary Webber 
Betsy Weber 
Lynda Tyrrell West 
Carolyn Westerfield 
Patricia Whitestone 
Bernardina Wilcox 
Virginia Wilkinson 
Jean Williams 
Patricia Winer 
Avril Winks 
Marian Wittink 
Karen Wu 
Bonnie Frazier Young 

 
If errors or omissions have occurred, please accept our apologies and notify us of corrections
 


